Strathglass Community Council (SCC)
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 11th April 2013, at 7.00pm,
Cannich Village Hall, Community Room.
Present:  Molly Doyle, Robin Sproull, Edward Redmond, Heather Redmond, Ian Campbell, Cllrs. Margaret Davidson, Helen Carmichael, Cllr. Hamish Wood, Cllr. Drew Hendry and approx. fifteen members of the public.

1. The Chair, Mrs. Doyle welcomed all those in attendance. 

2.
Apologies: Donald Fraser, PC Karen MacKenzie but PC Fiona Mac Coll attended in her place.


3 Lisa Marchi of SSE. Lisa had contacted the SCC after the production of the agenda requesting attendance at this meeting to discuss the planned road closure at the Fasnakyle substation from Sunday 26th May for 8 to 16 days (in case of bad weather) until 9th June or beyond. This is to permit work to be done at the substation which cannot be contained within the boundaries of the facility. Residents were very concerned to hear of this as it would affect buses to Tomich including the school service (also Ross’ and Rabbies). Although these should be able to use the Kerrow road there have been problems in the past, especially with double decker buses (school service) not being able to access this route. The road would be closed to vehicles, cycles and pedestrians and would include weekends when we would expect tourists in the area. SSE requested feedback to Alistair Macleod at Highland Council who would need to give the approval for the road closure. Diversion signs would be put in place in Cannich near both bridges (village & Kerrow Road) with a member of staff at the road closure to direct traffic who might not heed the diversion signs.

Further questions resulted in the following points:
· Access to the Cemetery would not be affected. 

· Highland Cross which is to be held on 22nd June would not be affected. 

· -
the Fasnakyle substation would not be further enlarged
· -
SSE do not plant vegetation to screen substations for safety reasons but allow the natural vegetation to grow up.

· -
Cllr. Davidson suggested organising a Ward Forum for discussions with Balfour Beatty

· -
Problems had been encountered with traffic (up to ten vehicles in convoy) at the start and end of the working day. This occurs due to staff attending briefing meetings before going off to their work for the day. The vehicles include all their kit for the day and it would be difficult to organise any other way of transporting staff.

· -
Lisa and ?????????? of Balfour Beatty were invited to return to the next SCC meeting on 23rd May to update the Community on the road closure.

Lisa congratulated SACC for their work on the Village Hall.

4.
Matters Arising from the Minutes
-
A letter had been received from Mrs. Jenny Stirling outlining her concerns about the minutes and agenda for the meetings held on 17th January and 7th March. Not all points were accepted by all people present at the meeting. It was agreed that an amendment would be made to the minutes of the meeting of 17th January and that the letter would be appended to those minutes. 

-
Road Repairs: School bus turning at Struy – Cllr. Davidson is trying to convene a site meeting to progress this item; crash barrier at the bottom of Kerrow is due to be repaired soon; the new bridge at Muchrachd is due to be built in the early summer of 2013. A further item was raised in that the road condition following the repairs at Carnoch Bridge is in a dreadful state – Cllr. Davidson agreed to refer this on at HC.

A hole at the Tomich turning circle required a better repair than the patching it has had which does not last.

TRA asked what was happening about the cattle grid at Tomich which had very sharp edges. Cllr. Davidson agreed to chase up the letter from TRA on roads sent several months ago.

The state of the Kerrow Road was raised again.

-
Nurse’s House: Mrs. Doyle has invited Gary Coutts to attend a site meeting. SACC were in discussion with NHS Highland about using part of the Hall for the GP surgery but the NHS are concerned about Infection Control risks. Concerns were expressed about the poor access for wheelchairs at the Nurse’s House surgery, as well as the general state of repair including the collapsing roof of the house beside the ramp to the surgery.
-
SCC website: following the suggestion that minutes of the meetings be posted on a suitable website, HC were asked if they facilitated this. They do not provide such a service themselves but suggested a free DIY website which Heather Redmond is pursuing.
5.
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Following amendments as outlined above; Ian Campbell proposed the adoption of the minutes, seconded by Robin Sproull and agreed by the committee.

6.
 Soirbheas. It was reported that the wind turbines have been ‘live’ and generating electricity for about 2-3 weeks. A Community Development Officer (Donna Green of Balnain) has been appointed for two days per week. She will be getting out and about in various settings e.g. workshops in Drumnadrochit, Balnain & Cannich, to determine community needs to be funded from money generated from the wind turbine from 2014. It is expected that possible Community Projects could involve Capital and/or Revenue funding. Application is likely to be via a form. Vetting of applications is likely to be via three levels depending on the size of the application, with smaller projects not requiring matched funding.
7.
 Planning Applications.  The only application received since the last meeting was from Simon Hazelock for alterations to 1-3 Tomich. No approvals or rejections were given since the last meeting.
8.
Police Beat Report. PC Fiona Mac Coll advised the meeting that the Police were concerned that people were knocking on people’s doors and offering to do work for them. There is no evidence of a problem but it is risky and preferable to use people with a good reputation. If you are concerned, please get the vehicle Registration number and refer it to the Police. The local police are still suffering staff shortages. People are concerned with the apparent speed of vehicles on the A831 Drumnadrochit road but there is no evidence of excessive speed.
9.
 Treasurer’s Report. Ian Campbell advised the meeting that SCC had approx. £729 in the bank. At this stage we do not know what our allocation from HC will be for this current financial year. Community Councillors were requested to remain behind after the meeting to discuss the appointment of an Independent Examiner  to approve the accounts for the AGM.
10.
Cannich Community Recreational Space. It was noted that the Recreational Space is looking very impressive. The picnic bench from FCS which had been housed with Donald Fraser is now in place in the park. Posters were distributed at the meeting advising the community of a Grand Park Opening Day picnic on Sunday 21st April. It was agreed to send a letter of congratulations to Sue Mann for her work on this project.
11.
Cannich Village Hall. It was agreed to send a letter of congratulations to SACC for the work done to provide the community with a an attractive and functional village hall.
12.
 Correspondence
Ward Forum: Community Assets, 28th March, Fort Augustus – unfortunately no-one from SCC was able to attend but Cllrs. Davidson and Carmichael reported that it had been a successful event.
Meeting with Fergus Ewing, Monday 22nd April – unfortunately this meeting has been cancelled. Originally it had been scheduled to be a part of a regular evening Forum meeting, but then it was changed to a morning and hardly anyone was able to attend.
Tomich Residents Association has informed the SCC of their Committee membership.
e-on & proposed Moriston Wind Farm have sent a leaflet entitled ‘A Guide to Community Benefit and Investment Options Stage 1’.
e-mail from Police Scotland outlines the policing priorities for Aird & Loch Ness ward as being: Road Safety; Antisocial Behaviour; Alcohol Abuse; and Theft and Poaching. Cllr. Davidson advised that she wished to add ‘Control of Contractor Workforce’ to the list.

Inverness Civic Trust had sent a letter to all CC’s outlining their wish to establish an umbrella committee for the Town centre. It was not felt to be relevant to SCC.

Northern Meeting Charitable Piping Trust had sent out a Highland Piping Survey. If anyone is aware of pipers, pipe bands or other bands involving pipers please get in touch. (via Molly Doyle please).
13.
 A.O.C.B.
A minute of the SCC of 7th March indicated that the fence around the glass recycling bins was a matter for the SACC. This is not the case, the SCC with HC Waste Services are responsible for this facility.

Further concerns were raised about dog fouling. Anyone with a reasonable suspicion of owners responsible should contact the Dog warden. Cllr. Carmichael offered to obtain more signs about this. Heather to chase up the enquiry about moving the ‘dog bin’ to the playing field area.

Suspected poaching in the Knockfin area should be reported to the Police via tel. 101 to report the Car Registration details etc.

Willie Lamont of FCS had requested a meeting with Donald Fraser and Edward Redmond to discuss shooting on unfenced land.

A member of the public had requested a couple of items be discussed so these will be added to the agenda for the next meeting: state of carpark at Fasnakyle cemetery and also Shooting near the cemetery on Sundays.

Jess Butler of TRA distributed some posters from ‘wpd Scotland’ notifying the community of a Public Meeting to be held in the Village Hall on Thursday 2nd May at 7pm to discuss the Beinn Mhor (Tomich) Wind farm proposal. A scoping report has been done, a copy is available in the PO in Tomich and with Robin Sproull (who liaises with Planning items for SCC). He can be contacted on Tel. 01463 761253. It is understood that the report can also be accessed via the website: www.wpd-uk.com
Kay Graham of SACC requested funding for Hanging Baskets for the Hall and for blinds at the windows.

Mrs. Doyle informed the meeting that Nigel Fraser had resigned as a Community Councillor after the last meeting due to the pressure of work. Nigel was thanked for his contribution over the years, especially as Secretary.

SCC Private meeting: Ian Campbell agreed to approach our approved choice for Independent Examiner. One amendment to the text of the Annual Accounts was noted. Edward Redmond proposed the adoption of the accounts, seconded by Robin Sproull.

The Community Council Scheme Evaluation survey response was approved.

Provisional Dates of the next meetings:  to be held at 7.00pm at Cannich Village Hall Community Room.
Thursday 23rd May

Thursday 27th June following the AGM.
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